
 
August 25, 2025 
  
Delivered via Email 
Megan McMillin 
Megmcmillin22@gmail.com 
                  
Dear Megan McMillin: 
  
This letter is in response to your Freedom of Information (“FOIA”) request to Pleasantdale School 
District 107 dated August 18, 2025. Specifically, you requested that the District provide you with the 
following information: 

“I am requesting all records documenting internal complaints, reports, or notations 
regarding the elementary school gym teacher, Mr. Emso, specifically as they relate to an 
incident involving my child, James McMillin. 

This includes any reports, entries, or formal complaints made by staff members, 
including Principal Kathleen Tomei, in any district personnel or internal reporting 
systems. I previously submitted a formal written complaint to the district regarding this 
incident and am requesting these records to verify whether it was properly documented 
and handled according to district procedures. 

This request is made to ensure transparency and accountability. I expect the records to 
clarify whether district procedures were followed and whether my child’s incident was 
appropriately recorded. 

I hereby waive any privacy protections under the Illinois School Student Records Act 
(ISSRA) to allow the district to release records relating to my child.” 

On June 25, 2025, you made a request for student records related to the email you sent Ms. Tomei 
last fall and her response. The District provided you with these records on July 7, 2025. The District 
conducted a search for any additional records responsive to your request; however, no responsive 
records were found. 
  
If you have any questions or concerns related to this response, please contact me.     

  
Respectfully,    
  
Griffin Sonntag 
Pleasantdale School District 107 FOIA Officer 
  


